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Research Analysis 

 

HB 1753 changes the name of the Fraudulent Documents Identification Unit within DPS to the 

Identity Verification Unit. The measure clarifies that DPS is the only law enforcement agency 

that is to have access to information collected through the use of finger imaging without seeking 

a court order. The measure authorizes the use of a fictitious driver license upon request of a law 

enforcement agency, military or intelligence entity to aid in a criminal, military or intelligence 

operation. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB1753 transfers from ServiceOK to the Department of Public Safety (DPS) certain duties 

related to identity verification. DPS does not anticipate budgetary impact as a result of the 

measure. ServiceOK has provided the following information: 

 

Service Oklahoma serves as the system of record for driver license and identification card data 

within the State of Oklahoma. Given this role, the data transfer requirements outlined in HB1753 

will have minimal administrative impact on the agency. The necessary infrastructure, processes, 

and personnel are already in place to facilitate secure and efficient data sharing as permitted by 

law. Additionally, any interagency agreements required for compliance can be executed within 

existing operational frameworks without necessitating significant new expenditures. 

 

Prepared By: Robert Flipping IV, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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